MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

March 19, 2019
Attendees: Russ Segner, Jack Hamilton, Mike Donnelly, Ed Ives, Bill Messecar, Robin Peel, Anton Faulk, Al Lowe, Bob Rorabaugh
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 9:40am March 16, 2019. The minutes were approved as written.
Officers’ Reports 
Superintendent: reported on the election of officers for 4D coming up this spring for 2019-20. Three people served on the nominating committee and recommended Al Lowe as Assistant Superintendent, Anton Faulk and Robin Peel as Directors all to serve another term. David Yadock will serve as ballot counter for the election. Ballots are due out by April 1 and due back by May 1.
Assistant Superintendent: Al Lowe reported on the Spring meet to held June 22, 2019 from 9am to 4pm at the Tacoma Community College in Tacoma. We will use three rooms for clinics with a break at lunch for the 4D annual meeting. Interested members can soon register via Pay Pal at 4dSpringMeet.com. Al has several clinics and speakers lined up for the three clinic tracks. The Make and Take clinic at the Spring Meet will be a DPM building they will finish between 9am and noon.
Treasurer: presented the March report which included a payment by PSC to 4D of $11,026 which was received as presented. MOHAI parking fees from the November 2018 show has yet to be given to Mike for reimbursement. Mike discussed putting our investment money with a new broker. Board members were to collect info on candidates to manage the 4D investments and present at the next board meeting.
The treasurer reminded everyone that our 2019-20 budget requests will need to be presented at the next 4D BOD meeting. There was a discussion of various changes to Mike Donnelly’s draft of the policy handbook. Mike will prepare a final draft with these changes and submit it to the BOD for comment and a final vote by email. Appendix B of the handbook covering donations was approved by the BOD.
Office Manager: Ed submitted a written report which was read by Russ Segner and is included here. Here's the basic membership report as of February 28. Total membership is 495 out of 1605 total PNR. We have 11 Rail Pass, 30 family members, 6 student members, 76 Life members and 3 Sustaining members, 1 of which will be moving out of state soon. In addition, we have 3 new members (2 Rail Pass and 1 regular member), 6 on the 30-day Past Due report, and 6 on the 60-day Past Due report including 1 Sustaining member (not one of the 3 mentioned above in the totals).

Modular Groups:

Hi-Railers: Attended the Pacific Science Show as well as an appearance at Puyallup, Portland and Monroe in February.
4DNRAK: Reported electrical problems with frog juicers at the Monroe show. Had troubles with their Digitrax Loconet system. They took possession of Digitrax equipment from the Omni rail group. No more shows until October.
Hon3: Russ Segner still trying to get a narrow-gauge modular group started.
Membership: Bob reported he has found some additional help. It was MSP to procure five additional banners for various modular groups to use at their shows to promote NMRA/4D.

MOHAI: Ed Ives reported that MOHAI have offered $3,000 to 4D for participation of several modular including the Hi-Railers. They intend to give us more space and are requesting more kid and wheel chair friendly activities. They also plan to feature a “treasure hunt” during the show. Ed suggested 4D help promote this show. MOHAI is looking for artwork ahead of time to use in advertising the show. 

Pacific Science Center Show: Russ reminded the BOD that we need to identify a coordinator or two to work with PSC for the 2020 show replacing David Yadock.
Trailers: The Hi-Railers trailer lost a wheel enroute to Portland last month. The repairs cost $300 and the

bill will be coming to the Treasurer. Russ promised to send a reminder to the modular groups to have 

their trailer inspected.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20am
Next meeting 9:30am Saturday June 15 at Pacific NW RR Archives in Burien. Bring your breakfast.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Messecar MMR, Secretary

